Keith A. Lindsey, MBA President, Owners Association of Bradford Park, Inc. 11950 Jollyville Road Austin, TX 78759-2309 kalecomm@gmail.com

December 5, 2022

Postmaster General Louis DeJoy 475 Lenfant Plz SW Washington D.C. 20260-0004

Dear Postmaster General DeJoy:

I hope that this letter finds you in good health and spirits.

I am the President of our homeowner's association within your district. The name of the association is the Owners Association of Bradford Park, Inc. Our association has 278 homes within it. We receive our postal mail at one of seven group mailboxes within our subdivision.

One of the problems our residents have encountered is those group mailboxes being broken by thieves who are trying to steal postal mail. Usually, the post office either repairs or replaces broken group mailboxes within a few months. However, one such broken mailbox, located on Bradford Park Drive near Elizabeth Anne Lane, has not been repaired or replaced and has remained broken since February of this year.

I have called the local post office located at Double Creek Drive and visited that post office inperson to try to get this mailbox either repaired or replaced. The employees at the Double Creek post office have been unable to tell us when this mailbox will be repaired or replaced. This is unacceptable as we have residents who have had to go to the post office, wait in line just to get their postal mail since February of this year.

I am asking you to inquire of the local postal service why this hasn't been repaired or replaced and to help expedite whatever process the post office uses to ensure that this group mailbox gets repaired or replaced and to keep me apprised of what the postal officials tell you.

In addition, to help prevent these acts of theft and vandalism, our association is asking to install solar lights attached to these group mailboxes, paid for and installed by our association. We need to have postal service permission to do this and I am also asking that you allow our association to do this.

I appreciate your time and attention to this matter and I look forward to hearing from your office soon.

Best Regards,

Best Regards, Kaith A Jindery

President.

Owners Association of Bradford Park, Inc.

kl